Comment for planning application 23/00853/0UT

Application Number 23/00853/0UT
Location Land East Of Warwick Road Drayton Warwick Road Banbury

Proposal Outline application for up to 170 dwellings (Use Class C3) with associated open space and
vehicular access off Warwick Road, Banbury; All matters reserved except for access

Case Officer Richard Greig

Organisation

Name Jenny Smith

Address Chapel Cottage, Wroxton Lane,Horley,Banbury,0X15 6BD
Type of Comment Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I strongly object to this development on several grounds.

Firstly, this development is completely out of scope given Cherwell's five year planning cycle,
of which they are ahead, ensuring that there is no need for this at all.

Secondly, for those of us who live in the surrounding villages around Banbury, this is another
creep of identikit housing which will decimate much valued and needed green spaces. We
have already seen ancient hedgerows ripped out on the opposite side of the road to this
development where there will shortly be another 300 houses. The people in Hanwell in
particular and surrounding villages chose to live in a rural village - not a suburb of Banbury.
This will have a huge impact on their quality of life in terms of light and noise pollution, as
well as additional traffic.

As a London commuter - I can testify that Chiltern Railways is already unable to cope with
the volume of passengers it has, with the access roads, car parks and trains struggling to
manage - and this is post Covid commuter numbers. This also goes for local doctors,
schools and other facilities - where will the increase in these be when you add in potentially
another 500 plus people and their associated vehicles?

This development is simply not required and I strongly object to it.
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